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Roos Parish Council

The meeting on 12th January was attended by Clirs Cheeseman,
Cook, Craggs, Dodson, Helliwell, Kirk, Winter (Chair).
Apologies : Clirs Grant and Smales.

East Riding ClIr Richard Stead also attended.

Minutes
After minor corrections the December Minutes were approved.

Arising from the Minutes

Litter bin. The bin (£306.39 including £49.63 recoverable
VAT) was being prepared in the approved colours.
Path to Tunstall Church. Clir Craggs said that he had
applied for a grant. There was no other development.
Public Meeting on Policing. Inspector McGiveron would
now speak at a meeting in Roos on 8th March.
Salt bin at Tunstall. Instead of relocating the existing bin
it was agreed to request an additional bin, its siting on the
Roos-to-Tunstall road to be agreed with Mr Sid Needler.
Street name-plates, Expected in 6 - 8 weeks.
Road from Tunstall to Hilston. Though closed to motor
vehicles, the road is still open to cyclists. A suitable gap is
to be made in the barrier at the Hilston end.
Owtwick Road : junction with Aldbrough Road. In
view of poor sight-lines, Highways officers were
considering "Slow" signs. A mirror might be dangerous.
Members noted that the poor sight-lines were due to a high
bank topped by a hedge. The only real solution would be
to reduce their height.
Projecting kerb at Roos School. The risk to night traffic
was to be reduced by installing a post with reflective glass.
Hilston Road. Highways would consider making passing
places but not in the current financial year.
Correspondence
Recycling. An East Riding "Bank It" poster would be
displayed to publicise the campaign to recycle waste.
Holderness Youth Initiative. A newly-appointed officer
proposed to meet the Clerk to discuss relevant initiatives.

A Happy New Vear
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Humberside Police Authority

Members were invited to respond to a questionnaire
arising from the Home Office document "Building Safer
Communities Together". An attempt was made to do so,
though it was felt that the meeting with Inspector
McGiveron in March might be more profitable.

Cllr Stead argued for the creation of a local Police Liaison
Committee for Withernsea and nearby villages. The

present Committee covered too wide an area of
Holderness.
East Riding Voluntary Action Service. Newsletter.
Accounts
Two payments tabled by Clir Winter, Treasurer, were
approved :
Litter Bin £306. 39
Tunstall grass-cutting 2003 85.13
Planning

North Farm, Hilston (Mr & Mrs S.N.P.Nelson)
Removal of condition respecting residential occupation.

At the October meeting members opposed an application
for change of use and alterations to existing stables to form
two dwellings at land to the north of the plot housing the
Riding School. They felt that the two new dwellings would
be out of keeping with the rural locality.

As to the present application, members recalled that in
1991 the Parish Council had supported an application to
convert farm buildings into housing accommeodation for a
manager but had suggested a condition : "provided that it
is stipulated that should the riding school cease to operate
the buildings revert to agricultural use."

Members opposed the present application on grounds of
consistency : the reason for the condition in 1991 was still
valid in 2004.

A Roos Parish Plan

In November a letter from the Village Design Group
reported the recommendation of planning officers that
Roos should develop its own Parish Plan. Relevant
documents were supplied. Members agreed to send for an
application pack. (The scheme’s relevance was discussed
in a separate article in the November newsletter.)

In December the materials requested had not been
received. Later in the month a pack of materials was
supplied to each member of the Parish Council.

At the January meeting members reviewed the materials



pelonged. It was agreea 10 seek Last Kiding aavice. Mike
Peak would be asked to contact Clir Dodson with a view
to a site visit.

7.30 in The Memorial Institute
 Members of the public always welcome.

Wilbraham's History of Roos

Work on editing the material has recently been delayed but
it would be helpful to know if the project is actually
viable. Only a print-run of a hundred or two will reduce
the cost of each printed copy.

So far 37 persons have expressed an interest, with a

potential order of 49 copies. If you wish to be included
with those likely to want a copy please ring me.

ley Roads?

if the roads are dangerous and

there is a bin of salf nearby,
spread some o prevent acecidents.
The stuff is there for use.

Parish Taxi Service
~ Telephone (01964) 671170 '
Mobile 07778 106 940
Airport and Courier Service

Roos Photographs

Photographs do not reproduce well in "The Rooster" but
computer prints on photographic paper work well. In
previous issues I offered to supply such prints.

I have recently had to buy a new printer and find that the
ink cartridges are more expensive than I expected. Since
good quality prints use a good deal of ink I now need to
revise the prices I previously gave.

New prices
102x8:£2.00 8x5%:£1.00
These sizes are in inches and approximate.

No percentage for "The Rooster"

These prices are based on speculative estimates of cost.
Because the estimates are higher than I expected and may
not be reliable, 1 have decided not to assign a percentage
of any sales income to the newsletter's funds.

The funds derive from voluntary donations. To mix up
photograph sales with the newsletter accounts might lead
to impropriety.

So if anyone wants to buy prints the transaction will be
between me and the purchaser alone. Sorry to be so long-
winded.

5%2x4:50p

L.H.









